
Frigo, Victoria (COE) 

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Monday, February 08, 2010 3:16 PM

To: 'Blanca Gutierrez'

Subject: RE: Section 8 Landlords
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Blanca, 

To answer your question, yes, the individual you referred to below should seek an ethics 
opinion from our office. 

Additionally, as we discussed, the affidavit you described raises several questions. 

•          First, elected County officials cannot also, at the same time, be County employees. 

•          Second, an elected County official (and his/her immediate family members) cannot enter 
into any contracts with the County, directly or indirectly through a privately owned company. 
The ordinance states that the company is barred from entering into contracts with the 
County if the elected official (or an immediate family member) holds at least a 10% or 
greater interest in the company. 

•          Notice the difference between elected officials and County employees—County employees 
are allowed to enter into contracts with the County, but not with their own departments. 
Elected officials are barred completely. 

•          Finally, elected officials may overcome the prohibition about not contracting with the 
County by seeking a waiver from the Board of County Commissioners at a public meeting. 

Please feel free to call if you have further questions. 

Sincerely, 

Victoria Frigo, Staff Attorney 
Miami-Dade County Commission on Ethics 
Direct Phone: 305.350.0601                        
Fax: 305.579.0273 

 
  
19 West Flagler St., Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
  
“Delivering Excellence Every Day.”  Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida 
Statutes concerning public records. E-mail messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure. 
  
Reference: INQ 10-25 
  

From: Blanca Gutierrez [mailto:bgutierrez@mdvoucher.com]  

Sent: Monday, February 08, 2010 2:26 PM 

To: Frigo, Victoria (COE) 
Subject: RE: Section 8 Landlords 

  

Victoria, 

  



I received an affidavit fill out by individual for a company, in the affidavit the person states that she is a Miami-

Dade County Employee and she is an elected official of the Miami-Dade County. 

  

Does the company or individual that fill out the affidavit need a Ethics Letter. 

  

Please advise. 

  

Thank you, 

Blanca Gutierrez 
Finance Specialist 
Miami-Dade Housing Choice Voucher Program 
Florida Quadel, Contractor 
P.O. Box 521750 • Miami, Florida 33152-1750 
305-403-3222 Phone 
305-629-1032 Fax 
http://www.miamidade.gov/housing 
"Delivering Excellence Every Day" 
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